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Master of Public Administration

Tribal Governance Concentration

2700 Evergreen Parkway NW

Olympia, Washington  98505

September 26, 2011

Dear ,

I am writing to you today because I have been asked by the Maori University, Te Whare Wananga o Awanuiarangi, Head of Graduate Programs Trish Summers, to extend an invitation to a list of graduates from the MPA- Tribal program that have, in my opinion, demonstrated the capability to succeed at a PhD program as is now underway at the Maori University. 
Trish Summers and Graham Smith, CEO of the Wananga, hope to come to Portland in conjunction with the NCAI Annual Conference, Oct 30-Nov 3, 2011. When I visited them in New Zealand, on their campus in Whakatane, on Sept 1, 2011, they explained that they began enrolling students at the PhD level 2 years ago and have approx 70 enrolled and engaged in their research that will lead to a Thesis.
They are very interested in reaching out to and including graduates of our MPA program in Tribal Government program. If you are interested in joining me when I meet with Trish and Graham during the NCAI conference, please let me know as soon as possible, as I need to respond to them with an indication of the level of interest among our graduates. 
If accepted into their program, you do not have to become a resident of New Zealand. You only need to have an idea of what topic you would develop a thesis on. They are interested in supporting Indigenous scholars who show promise of making a significant contribution to their people. They explained that you may have to travel to Whakatane for several days in order to finalize arrangements for your thesis and reach agreement with them on the content and writing requirements of the thesis. You may also have to come back when you have completed your thesis and engage in a defense of your conclusions that you have reached on the questions you are researching.
Maori University, Te Whare Wananga o Awanuiarangi is accredited by higher education authorities in New Zealand to offer a PhD in the general area of Indigenous Studies. Those receiving this letter have demonstrated the capability of doing this quality of research and writing and they (the Maori) have expressed their confidence in my judgment and recommendations to justify making the trip to Portland to meet with you.  
If you are interested in joining in a group meeting with the Maori university representative, please contact Erin Genia, MPA-Tribal Assistant Director at (360)867-6202 or geniae@evergreen.edu, as soon as possible, no later than Oct 15.
Thank you,

Alan Parker, Faculty MPA –Tribal Governance Program 

Director, Northwest Indian Applied Research Institute
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